Summary of Minutes
March 8, 2011
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in session on March 8, 2011 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.

The following members were present:


Loistine DeFreece, Chairman

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery, Vice Chairman

Steve Martin

Brenda Fairley-Ferebee
Jerry Long

Mike Smith

Robert Deese

Randall Jones
John Campbell

Dwayne Smith

Absent:
Severeo Kerns
Also in attendance were Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Dr. Walter Jackson, Tommy Lowry, Dr. Danny Stedman, DeRay Cole, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Loistine DeFreece.
2.
Invocation:
Mr. Dwayne Smith.
3.
Adoption of the Agenda: Chairman Loistine DeFreece.  The Board 
approved the revised agenda. 
4.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously 

approved the taped open session minutes of March 8, 2011.
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
None.

B.
 Update-Charter School Legislation
Representative Charles Graham with the North Carolina General Assembly-District 47 spoke briefly about legislation regarding Charter Schools.  Representative Graham said Senate Bill #8 has passed the Senate and it is now in the House.  He said he has many concerns with charter schools that legislation will allow schools to operate under an independent charter school commission.  The commission is appointed by four members of the Senate, four members of the House, and two members from the Governor. Representative Graham said tens of millions of dollars would be taken from Public Education as we know it.  He said funds would come from transportation, child nutrition, early childhood education, and several other areas, if the bill is signed into law.  Capital expenses could also come from public funds such as from the County Commissioners which would take away from the public funding to the school system.  Representative Graham said there will be an education meeting on Tuesday and invites everyone who would like to come and express their opinion and suggest everyone talk with their legislators.  Representative Charles Graham is a member of the Education Committee.
C.
Attendance Awards
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support, recognized the winners of the Attendance Awards for the fifth month of school.  The schools were:  
Elementary:  96.97% - Long Branch Elementary School – Principal: Dr. Penny Britt;
Middle:  94.90% – Rowland Middle School – Principal:  Mr. Larry Brooks;
High School:  93.14% - St. Pauls High School – Principal:  Mr. Hoyt McCormick;
Small High School:  96.02% - Early College – Principal:  Ms. Melissa Flowers.
D.
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month
Mr. DeRay Cole, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, recognized the certified and classified employees of the month.  A certificate of recognition was presented to:

Certified Employee of the Month: Ms. Angela Hunt – Orrum Middle School - Principal, Mr. Chris Burton;

Classified Employee of the Month:  Ms. Teresa King – Parkton Elementary School – Principal, Ms. Melinda Sellers.
E.
Bus Driver of the Month
Dr. Danny Stedman, Assistant Superintendent of Plant Operations, recognized the Bus Driver of the Month:  


Bus Driver of the Month:   Ms. Marlita Moore – Prospect School, Principal, Mr. Jonathan Blue.
F.
Athletic Trainer Program
Mr. Ronnie Chavis, Athletic Director, spoke about the opportunity to participate in the Southeastern Regional Medical Center’s program for certified Athletic Trainers for the schools.  Mr. Chavis said with the number of incidents that occur in the many sports the need is there for a certified trainer.  Mr. Chavis said the hospital has offered the opportunity to provide a trainer at every high school all year long.    The trainers will be present at all football games including practice.  Other sports they attend home events.  Mr. Chavis said the cost for the system to the hospital would be $5,000 per school.  He said there is already $2000 set aside for each high school. He said this covers the system’s liability because the trainers are there on site.  Also attending the meeting was Mr. Henry Edwards, Out-Patient Rehab Manager for Southeastern Regional Medical Center and two other representatives from the hospital.  
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt asked the board for their endorsement to allow funding for the program.

6.  The Board set aside policy and approved for athletic trainers to be hired for the athletic programs.  The services would be approved by a yearly contract.
G.
EVASS Prediction Models
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, and Mr. Bobby Locklear, Director of Testing, spoke briefly about the Educational Value Added Assessment System (EVAAS) which is a program funded by DSSF in which the state required it to be used.  Dr. Emanuel said this program has been available for about five or six years.  

Mr. Locklear said all principals have been trained on how to use the reporting process that is generated from the program.  He said this program is another way for principals, teachers, and central office staff to look at how the students or how the teachers are performing.  Mr. Locklear said the program will track students over a course of time of how they are performing on tests.  The program is focused on teachers.  He said the program’s selling power is what impact teachers have on students.  
There were questions and answers relative to the program and how this program will be used along with other evaluations.
H.
LAP Update
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, asked Mr. David Evans, Part-Time Facilitator, to give an update of the LAP program.  
Mr. Evans shared with the board the number of students in attendance in the LAP program at the end of the first semester 13 students at the Career Center had satisfied graduation requirements and 8 met those requirements at the IEA Center in Pembroke.  Those 21 students will graduate in the spring.  Mr. Evans said this has already impacted on the graduation rates and if the trend holds true there will be a larger number of students who will meet those requirements at the end of the school year.  He said the current enrollment at the Career Center is 167 students and 78 students at the IEA Center which totals 245 students.  Mr. Evans said there are 135 students who are on track to graduate on time in the spring from the LAP program.  There is also a waiting list.
I. Budget Update
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, gave a brief report on the budget updates.  Ms. Setzer said the Governor’s budget speaks of school bus purchases to be made by school systems instead of the state.  An average bus costs about $100,000.  She said that TORT claims normally are handled by the state but also in the Governor’s budget that would be passed onto the school systems.  A claim can be $1 million dollars or more.  Ms. Setzer said workmen’s compensation could be passed on as well at a cost of $1.5 million dollars.  She talked about several other area cuts the Governor has proposed.  Ms. Setzer said with all the proposed budget items – the cut for the school system will be $9.7 million dollars. 
6.
ACTION ITEMS

A.
Policy Committee
Mr. Jerry Long, Policy Committee Chairman and Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent of Administration and Technology, presented the second reading of board policies 4000-B and the Professional/Classified-RIF-Probationary Teachers Non-Renewable.  Mr. Long said the policy committee recommends approval of the second reading of 4000-B policies and policies on Professional/Classified-RIF-Probationary Teachers Non-Renewal.  

The Board set aside policy and approved the second reading of the 4000-B policy series and the Reduction in Force Policy contained in the 7000 series as recommended by the policy committee.

B.
E-Rate Funding
Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent, said he presented an E-Rate summary to the Board as information in November.  Dr. Jackson briefly explained what services would be included in the proposal.  He said there would be significant savings on the new proposal.  Dr. Jackson presented the proposal for approval.

The Board approved the E-Rate proposal presented.

C.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, said DPI will not be issuing planning allotments next year because they said it would not be worth the paper it is written on because they do not have enough data to help plan for the next year.

Ms. Setzer said in the budget amendments include new allocations for state and federal.

The Board approved the budget amendments presented.

D.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer presented a brief overview of the Financial Report.
The Board approved the financial report presented.
9.  Motion was made that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a) (1) (6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C- 402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a) (1)).  The Board approved the motion.
10.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.
11.
Motion to approve personnel as presented.  The Board approved the 

motion.

12.
Motion to approve student transfers as amended. The Board approved the motion.

13.
Motion to approve closed session audio minutes of March 8, 2011. The Board approved the motion.

Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt asked that the policy committee meeting be rescheduled to March 17, 2011 at 5:00 PM.  The board agreed to meeting on that date.
Superintendent Hunt said the Board had mentioned possibly having a Board Retreat and asked about meeting on March 25 and 26.  He said that hopefully the school system would receive more concrete information on the budget.  The Board agreed to meeting on that date.  

14.
The Board voted and approved rescheduling the regular scheduled Board meeting of April 12, 2011 to April 5, 2011 at 6:00 PM.

15.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Loistine DeFreece, Chairman

Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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